
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,                                  September/October 2015 

Matthew 19:26 says, “With God all things are possible.”  When we announced we were expecting our second 

child this December, many friends asked, “What are you having?” We are pleased to announce that we will be having a 

baby boy! We ask that you would pray with us that he will be healthy, as the doctors found a concerning spot on his 

heart. We are praying with Donna’s next appointment on September 28th that we will have good news from the doctor. 

We know and believe that nothing is impossible with God. 

In our last letter, we asked for prayer for Donna, as she went back to Grenada early last month. She was able to 

find a lot where we will, Lord-willing, be building our home. We are thankful for God’s direction and provision with that! 

We do ask for you to pray that there are no issues as we seek to finalize these plans. It has seemed to be a challenge to 

find available land and financing before we arrive full-time, but God can do the impossible! 

Joseph was able to be involved in a county fair ministry with one of our supporting churches. While there, he 

was privileged to speak with a Roman Catholic gentleman named Scott and share with him extensively concerning God’s 

salvation plan. While he did not receive Christ, we are praying that God will allow the seed that was planted to 

eventually take root in his heart. I would ask you to pray for Scott and for his salvation. We are also thankful that 

Donna’s niece, Ava, was able to stay with us for a week during August. Toward the end of that week, Joseph spoke to 

her about her need of salvation and she asked Jesus to be her Saviour. We are so thankful that God has made salvation 

possible for all! 

Furthermore, we are appreciative of God’s protection. We have yet to have any incidents on the road while 

travelling more than 75,000 miles on deputation. However, when Donna’s family was visiting, a distracted and drunk 

driver hit their minivan. While Donna and Brielle were both in their van, and the van was totaled, they were all spared 

from any major injuries. 

Brielle also celebrated her second birthday this month. How grateful we are to the Lord for giving her another 

year. She continues to say more words and she loves to sing songs that she has learned. She keeps  us on our toes with 

her high energy, silliness, and spirited attitude.  

We have traveled our furthest distance in our deputation journey to the “Wild Wild West” state of Texas. We 

will be leaving Texas at the end of September, then have meetings in New York, Florida, and Pennsylvania in October.  I 

am thankful for a wife and daughter who are willing to give up the comforts of home for a life on the road so that others 

too can know of our wonderful Saviour. We praise the Lord that the first church that we presented in here took us on for 

support at the end of the service. What a blessing it is for us to partner with this church! We are now at 65% of our 

support. We also have about 12% of the amount needed toward our set-up fund. We continue to plan to be on the field 

in May of 2016. We can’t thank you enough for your faithful prayers for our ministry as press on to serve the God of the 

impossible. 

In Christ, 
Joseph, Donna, and Brielle Childers (and baby on the way!) 

 
 


